
 

 

 

ANMF NEWSFLASH 

ACMHS North 

Member Meeting Update, Workplace Concerns  

After meeting with members, The Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation Tasmanian 
Branch (ANMF) has raised several concerns with management.  

Issues include: 

Enrolled Nurses (ENs): The Tasmanian Health Service (THS) has made a commitment to grow the EN 

workforce to 30%. Despite this, ACMHS North have refused to continue with employment of ENs within the 

service.  The ANMF recognises the significant contribution of ENs in Mental Health, and it is noted that ACMHS 

sites across the state employ ENs. The ANMF has requested management to re-consider the position that ENs 

cannot be employed in ACMHS North.  

Application of Community Mental Health Multidisciplinary Allowance (MDA): The ANMF has requested 

further information on why the MDA is not being paid to members fulfilling case management roles within 

ACMHS.  

Baseline Roster & Vacancies: The ANMF has requested information of the baseline roster, current vacancies, 

duration of the vacancies and any other planned or unplanned long-term leave impacting staffing within 

ACMHS.  

Next Steps: The ANMF is committed to advocating for members in ACMHS, we encourage all members to stay 

engaged, share feedback, and participate in ongoing discussions as we work towards a resolution on these 

matters. 



 

 

 

The ANMF Tasmanian Branch is 8000 plus members strong! Supporting nurses, midwives, and care 

workers as the only union in Tasmania employing nurses, midwives and care workers to represent 

members. This is why our Organisers and Member Support Team are uniquely positioned to understand 

your experiences, represent you in your workplace, and offer industrial advice that’s relevant to you. 
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